
Precious Blood Parish Council
January 22, 2024

Council Members Present: Karen Homan, Kylie Moeller, TammyMoeller, Sue Roeckner, Ty
Moeller, Jeff Pohl, Kelli Thobe, Nate Kirwen, Wes Everman, TrevorWynk

Other Guest Present: None

Parish Council Meeting was called to order: Karen Homan

Minutes from the September 18, 2023meeting were read by Kelli Thobe.

Motion to ApproveMinutes: TammyMoeller Second theMotion : Kylie Moeller

Committee Reports:
● Financial:

■ Checking: $ 73,136
■ Maintenance Fund: $30,690.35
■ AOC Green Certificates: $319,130.94

● Ladies Sodality: No one present
● Men’s Sodality: No one present
● CCD: No one present
● Maintenance: No one present

Old Business:
● A few items still remain in the youth group room, somewill be shared with religion

classes and other groups utilizing the basement space
● One AC unit installation is completed, Rays has onemore unit to install but no rush at

this time
● Boiler repairs andmaintenance were discussed after recent boiler concerns. The boilers

need to be cleaned and given routinemaintenance every couple of years. It is being
discussed to schedule for every 5 years, rather thanwaiting for an issue to arise.

New Business:
● A list of contact information for all current Precious Blood Parish Council members

were reviewed and shared
● Welcome the newest members, TyMoeller and Nate Kirwen
● Nominatemembers for election of Vice President of Parish Council. TrevorWynkwas

nominated and receivedmajority of the votes.
● Reviewed Christ Our Light Pastoral Council bi-laws in preparation and planning of

adopting bi-laws for Precious Blood Parish Council.
● Update on information discussed and shared at the recent Unified Council meeting



● Discuss filling the cleaning schedule while Elaine Homan is out due to surgery. Sue will
reach out to Jason Schmackers. Some other individuals and companies (Service Master)

● Unified Council members - Precious Blood would need to send 3members to serve.
Karen Homan, TrevorWynk, and Nate Kirwenwill plan to represent Precious Blood.

● Missalettes - a request wasmade for additional missalettes. Missalettes cost
approximately $5.00/book. It is agreed that no additional quantity of missalettes will be
ordered (250). Consider storingmissalettes in a book case type of storage for
parishioners to grab and use duringmass, rather than place in each pew.

● 71 lights in the basements need to be replaced/upgraded to LED (142 bulbs), $17.99/light
(pair of LED bulbs). Total cost will be approximately $1300. Council members voted in
favor of approving the purchase of the bulbs.

● Discussed increasing the cost of basement rental to $125 from $100. All members are in
favor of the price increase.

Motion to End: TrevorWynk Second theMotion : Kelli Thobe

Precious Blood Parish Council Meeting ended in prayer, led by Karen Homan.

Next Meeting will be April 22@ 7:30.


